 BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, August 24, 2004

Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F.Allan Meeting Room

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held in the Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Tuesday, August 24, 2004. Chairperson Daniel R. Santanello opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance:   Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, Vice Chair, Reid J. Cassidy, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, William D. Baker and Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator.

Recognition:

Chairman Santanello recognized Father Joseph T. Sheehy from St. John the Evangelist Parish on his retirement and thanked him for his years of service and dedication he has provided to the Town of Swampscott and its residents. 

Chairman Santanello read a letter of thanks he received from Mr. Gerard D. Perry, 60 Burpee Road, recognizing the DPW Staff, Finance Committee and Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator for their help in planting trees in the vicinity of the Machon School.

Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to open public hearing on Earth Removal Permit regarding Jackson Park seconded by Selectman Paster.  The Board of Selectmen took no action on this request.  At their next scheduled meeting on September 7, 2004 the Board of Selectmen will hold a second public hearing on this permit. The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Cassidy. 

Discussion:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on his recommendations to the Board of Selectmen regarding the Traffic Study Committee governance, composition, appointments, rules and regulations.  The Board heard questions and comments from residents and traffic study members regarding the proposed recommendations.
Vote of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve the recommendations of the Town Administrator regarding the Traffic Study Committee procedures and policies with the amendment that a representative from Police Department, Fire Department and DPW attend meetings whenever possible and that “whenever possible “ be added   regarding the policy that one member be from each precinct seconded by Selectman Paster.  The text of the policy is attached.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve a one-day liquor license for Marian Court College for September 10, 2004 for an 40th Anniversary Celebration seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve meeting minutes from July 22, 2003 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve request from Mr. Lawlor from the Hadley School to use the Gazebo at Linscott Park for a welcome back to school seconded by Selectman Paster. Vote was approved subject to Ms. Lawlor informing the Conservation Committee on her request.

Town Administrator Report:

Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator informed all that the design for the renovation of the police station will begin in the fall of 2004.Campbell Associates of Beverly have been awarded contracts for renovations to Swampscott Town Hall and the Fish House.

Selectman Time:
Selectman Paster reminded residents about the golf tournament and dinner to benefit Swampscott Football and to acknowledge Dick Lynch to be held on Monday August 30, 2004 at the Gannon Golf Club, Lynn, Mass.

Chairman Santanello updated on the fundraising effort for the new hockey rink and stated donations are starting to add up but encourages everyone to contribute to this project. Antique lighting on Beach Street is still moving forward, working with Senator Thomas M. McGee on the possibility of receiving some funding for this project. 
True Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant
